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Ms. Lalnunsangi LushaiMs. Lalnunsangi Lushai

Editor-in-Chief

“The more you prac�ce the art of thankfulness, 

the more you have to be thankful for.”

Warm gr�tings to a� our Readers!

Welcome to the 7th edition of the quarterly newsletter ‘My School Voice’ of Holy Cross School Pabiacherra , Kumarghat. We are really proud and exuberant 

to acclaim that we are ready with all new hopes and hues to bring out the 7th issue with the theme ‘My learning in this academic year 2023-24’, which is 

going to surely unfold the unravelled world of the most unforgettable and precious moments of the school.

As the Chief Editor, I would like to take this opportunity to reflect on the journey of the staff and students throughout the academic year 2023-24. The 

dedication of the staff and students to learning has been truly commendable, and it is clear that you all have shown great determination and hard work in 

your academic pursuits.

I encourage you all dear students to continue this positive momentum in the upcoming academic year. Remember that learning is a lifelong journey, and 

each experience provides valuable lessons that contribute to your personal and professional growth. As you share your experiences of your learning, I have 

great confidence in your ability to excel in your studies and achieve your goals. Keep up the excellent work, stay focused and never stop striving for 

excellence. Your commitment to learning is truly admirable, and I look forward to seeing all that you will accomplish in the future. Keep pushing yourself, stay 

curious, and always be open to new possibilities.

As we come to the end of the academic year, I take this opportunity to thank our dearest principal, Fr. Sahaya Lourdu Raj CSC, for opening this platform for 

the students to share their learnings of the academic year 2023-24, which is a matter of great pride for the school. I also thank all those who have spent their 

valuable time to write the messages and articles for the successful publishing of the newsletter and the vibrant ideas and experience each one has shared.

Last but not the least, I wish all our readers to have an enjoyable time while reading our newsletter and hope that all of you will be impressed by our teachers 

and students’ input.

- Norman  Vincent  Peale
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Headmistress's Message 

I started my mission in Holy Cross School Kumarghat, from the month of 

Jun,2023.

As I completed my first year as a headmistress of the school, I would like 

to share some of my experiences in the school for the whole year by 

connecting with the Principal, Manager, teachers, students, parents and 

supporting staff.

A new millennium and a new beginning for me. I thought well. Every one 

of my leadership positions provided me with many challenges and 

opportunities. I tried my best to build good relationship with principal, 

teachers, students and parents. I took time to learn all that had gone wrong 

at the school before I could arrive. I also learnt about the traditions, 

initiatives, successes and failures of the school.

My belief is that the best way to lead is with a heart of service, honesty and 

transparency. My first year has flown by! It was wonderful. I am thankful 

to Almighty God for his constant assistance towards me throughout the 

year. I am also thankful to my principal, Manager, teachers, students, 

parents and supportive staff for their prayerful support.

I am thrilled that I will be able to continue to serve the school in a new and 

exciting role. Together, we will continue to make each day better than the 

one before.

Sr. Berthila Tuscano F.S
Headmistress 

In Jesus Christ

Fr. J. Sahaya Lourdu Raj CSC

Principal's Message
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Give thanks to the Lord, for he is good; his love endures forever.

“No duty is 

more urgent than 

that of 

returning thanks.”

Psalm 118:1

- James Allen

Blessed Basil Moreau, the founder of the congregation of Holy Cross 
writes: “Never forget that all teaching lies in the best approach to the 
individual student; all the successes you will find will be in direct 
proportion to the efforts you have made in this regard” (Christian 
Education). As a principal I strive to reach out to every individual student 
through the commitment and capabilities of our various staffs. Holy 
Cross way of education directs all its energy and sources towards the 
holistic growth of every single student who is entrusted to us.  And as I 
look back at the academic year 2023-24, I am grateful to the Almighty 
God for the abound blessings upon the school and to all our staffs, 
starting with Fr. Lancy CSC the School Manager, Sr. Bertilla FS the Headmistress, Sr. Lahun 
FS the Supervisor, all the Teaching Staff, Supportive and Office Staffs for their cooperation 
and commitment. A special word of thanks to Fr. George the secretary to the Holy Cross 
Educational Foundation for his constant guidance and efforts. My words of gratitude to all our 
SMC members, Parents/Guardians and all the well-wishers. I am also very much grateful to 
all the local educational authorities, who take interest in the life and welfare of our students. 
 
My continuous appreciation goes to the constant effort of Ms. Sangi, the chief editor of this 
school e-newsletter: 'My School Voice'. She explores different possibilities to make it better. 
Thanks to all those who contribute the news or articles. At this end of the academic year 2023-
24, the school e-newsletter rightly reflects on the theme: 'My learning in this academic year 
2023-24'. Alvin Toffler states that “The illiterate of the 21st century will not be those who 
cannot read and write, but those who cannot learn, unlearn, and relearn.” We never stop           
to learn. 

For a student, school has been the primary source of information. Classroom education can 
certainly have its limits due to the confined environment, but the teachers have opened the 
mind of student to see the world around them. As the little feet, steps in to our school wanting 
to learn, we see them growing by the guidance of the Teachers and the good support of the 
Parents. They begin to learn the language, numbers and the world around them. Various 
activities of curricular and extracurricular activities facilitate to be a student who remain 
curious, open-minded, and committed to expanding the knowledge and understanding of the 
world. The journey of learning will not end at the high school or college but goes beyond. Best 
wishes to you dear students for all your future endeavours especially for all the learnings you 
will have in the coming academic year 2024-25. God bless you!



From 
Manager’s Desk

Fr. Lancy D'Souza CSC
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“Gratitude is the fairest blossom which springs from the soul.”
– Henry Ward Bcher

Dear Rev. Fr. Principal, Headmistress, Staff, Students, Parents/Guardians, Well Wishers of Holy Cross School - Kumarghat,

At the very outset, I am honored to greet you with prayerful wishes! The academic year of 2023-2024 has been a transformative experience for all of us. I’ve 
faced numerous challenges and interruptions yet gained valuable insights and personal growth from these experiences. As we approach the end of the 2023-
24 academic year, reflecting on the experiences and challenges that have shaped our academic journey is important. After the COVID-19 pandemic, educating 
children has undoubtedly presented us with unprecedented hurdles, testing our resilience and adaptability.

I want to take this moment to express my deepest appreciation for our dedicated and resilient faculty and staff. Our teachers have exhibited unwavering 
strength and adaptability throughout the unprecedented challenges of the 2023-2024 academic year. Your innovative teaching methods and consistent 
support for our students have not gone unnoticed. As we look forward to the upcoming academic year, I want to express my heartfelt gratitude for the incredible 
efforts of our teaching staff. I am confident that with your dedication and passion for teaching, we will continue to overcome challenges and achieve new heights 
of success in the future.

Our school is highly indebted to our beloved Principal, Rev. Fr. Sahaya Lourdu Raj, C.S.C., Sisters, the teaching staff, administrative staff, and supportive staff. 
Each member of this invaluable group works diligently to ensure that the abilities of the children in our care are nurtured and carefully developed. A big thank 
you for everything!

I also would like to acknowledge the strength and determination displayed by our students. Despite challenges, your commitment to learning showcases your 
dedication and perseverance. As we reflect on this academic year, it is evident we have all grown and evolved in ways we could not have anticipated. I 
encourage every one of you to take the time to reflect on your personal and academic growth throughout this year. We are proud of the determination 
demonstrated by our students and we look forward to a future filled with promise and success.

As we gear up for the upcoming academic year, let us approach it with optimism and a renewed sense of purpose. Together, we will continue to navigate the 
challenges and celebrate the successes that come our way.

In conclusion, I implore God’s blessings on everyone and pray that the Almighty God continues to guide the school management, students, parents, staff and 
all those associated with this institution. By being grateful, let us look back with pride and enthusiastically move forward. 



Feedback of a 
SMC Member
Feedback of a 
SMC Member

Fr. Simon Fernandis, CSC
Provincial Superior
Holy Cross, Northeast India.
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My dear staff and students of Holy Cross School, Kumarghat, 

As we reach the culmina�on of another frui�ul academic year, it's �me to pause and reflect on the incredible journey 
we've undertaken together. The year 2023-24 has been nothing short of remarkable, filled with academic achievements, 
enriching co-curricular ac�vi�es, and seamless collabora�on among students, staff, and the suppor�ve staff of our       
school community.

First and foremost, I would like to extend my hear�elt apprecia�on to our dedicated educators who have �relessly 
imparted knowledge, guidance, and mentorship throughout this academic year. Their commitment to nurturing our 
minds and fostering a love for learning has undoubtedly been the cornerstone of our academic success. Through their 
passion and exper�se, they have not only equipped us with knowledge but also ins�lled in us the invaluable skills needed 
to thrive in today's ever-changing world.

Furthermore, I am immensely proud of you my students for your relentless pursuit of excellence. Despite the challenges 
posed by the pandemic and other obstacles, your determina�on, resilience, and diligence have shone through in every 
academic endeavour. Whether it be through excelling in examina�ons, engaging in thought-provoking discussions, or 
par�cipa�ng in intellectually s�mula�ng projects, each student has contributed to the collec�ve academic brilliance of 
our school.

Beyond the confines of the classroom, our school has provided a vibrant pla�orm for students to explore their interests 
and talents through a veri�es of co-curricular ac�vi�es. From sports to arts, music to debate, every student has had the 
opportunity to discover and nurture their passions. These extracurricular pursuits not only enhance our holis�c 
development but also foster a sense of camaraderie and sportsmanship among peers.

One of the most dis�nc�ve aspects of our school community is the spirit of collabora�on that permeates every 
interac�on. Whether it be between students from different grades, teachers across various disciplines, or the suppor�ve 
staffs, collabora�on lies at the heart of our collec�ve success. The bond between students and staff, connected with the 
families, creates an environment where everyone feels valued, supported, and empowered to reach their full poten�al.

As we bid adieu to another academic year filled with memories, achievements, and growth, let us carry forward the 
lessons learned and the friendships forged. Let us remain steadfast in our commitment to academic excellence, con�nue 
to embrace the spirit of collabora�on, and strive towards crea�ng a brighter future for ourselves and genera�ons                    
to come.

Thank you to the en�re school community for making academic year 2023-24 truly unforge�able.



Sir. Tapan Ghosh
P.R.O

ejú¡l 
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Reflection of the Students:

My Learning in this academic year 2023-24



As I look back on the academic session of 2023-24, I find myself immersed in a whirlwind of experiences, challenges, and growth. This year has been a pivotal 

chapter in my educa�onal journey, marked by both academic accomplishments and personal development.

Throughout the year, I delved into a diverse array of subjects, each offering its own unique set of insights and challenges. From the intricacies of mathema�cs to 

the nuances of literature and the complexi�es of science, every lesson expanded my intellectual horizons and deepened my understanding of the world around 

me. Engaging with these subjects not only sharpened my cri�cal thinking skills but also ins�lled in me a lifelong curiosity for learning.

The academic journey of 2023-24 was not without its hurdles. I encountered moments of frustra�on and uncertainty as I grappled with complex concepts and demanding 

coursework. Yet, with perseverance and determina�on, I embraced these challenges as opportuni�es for growth. Through diligent study, collabora�on with peers, and seeking 

guidance from educators, I steadily progressed, gaining confidence in my abili�es and overcoming obstacles along the way.

One of the most valuable lessons I learned this year was the importance of embracing a growth mindset. I came to understand that intelligence and abili�es are not fixed but 

rather malleable, and that with effort and dedica�on, I could con�nually improve and excel. Cul�va�ng this mindset empowered me to approach setbacks as stepping stones to 

success and to view mistakes as opportuni�es for learning and refinement.

Beyond academics, the academic session of 2023-24 provided ample opportuni�es for the cul�va�on of essen�al life skills. Whether through par�cipa�ng in extracurricular 

ac�vi�es, volunteering in the community, or taking on leadership roles, I honed skills such as communica�on, �me management, and teamwork. These experiences not only 

enriched my personal development but also prepared me for the challenges and responsibili�es that lie ahead.

One of the most rewarding aspects of this academic session was the rela�onships I formed with classmates, teachers, and mentors. Collabora�ng with peers on group projects, 

engaging in discussions with passionate educators, and seeking guidance from mentors fostered a sense of camaraderie and support that enriched my learning journey. These 

connec�ons not only enhanced my academic experience but also provided invaluable guidance and encouragement along the way.

As the academic session of 2023-24 draws to a close, I am filled with a sense of gra�tude for the opportuni�es, experiences, and growth it has afforded me. As I embark on the 

next chapter of my educa�onal journey, I carry with me the lessons learned and the skills acquired during this transforma�ve year. With a renewed sense of purpose and 

determina�on, I eagerly an�cipate the challenges and adventures that await, confident in my ability to navigate the path ahead.

In conclusion, the academic session of 2023-24 has been a journey of discovery, growth, and transforma�on. Through academic pursuits, personal development, and 

meaningful connec�ons, I have emerged from this year equipped with the knowledge, skills, and resilience needed to thrive in the ever-changing world of tomorrow.

Ankur Saha

CLASS X
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As the pages of the academic calendar turn, my journey through the corridors of knowledge in Holy Cross School during the year 2023-24, has been nothing short of an 
intellectual odyssey. Embarking on this quest armed with curiosity and determination, I found myself immersed in a sea of new concepts and challenges.

The academic year unfolded like a map waiting to be explored. Each subject, a distant land teeming with the promise of discovery. Navigating the uncharted territories of my 
curriculum, I delved into the realms of literature, science, and mathematics, charting my own course through the academic archipelago. 

Lessons weren't confined to textbooks; they were threads weaving a rich tapestry of understanding. From the art of critical thinking to the poetry of problem-solving, every 
class added a unique hue to the intricate design of my intellectual growth. Every hrs of each day in Holy Cross was for me the moments of gaining new knowledge and 
notion. The learnings from mistakes in multiple fields will help me to boost my potential. The morals taught by my teachers cum friends inculcated an affirmative philosophy 
which I will be carrying forward through my life! 

Education, akin to a symphony, presented challenges as diverse as the instruments in an orchestra. Each difficulty became a note in the symphony of my learning, 
contributing to the melody that resonated with resilience and determination. This academic year the challenge for me was to have a concrete concentration in my studies. 
Although this herculean task got easier by the help of my teachers, parents and friends. My second home (my school) played a crucial role in developing my mind and heart. 
Thus, the Motto of Holy Cross is successfully justified 'Educating Hearts and Minds'.

Learning wasn't a solo performance; it was a collaborative symphony where classmates became harmonious allies. Together, we faced the crescendos of exams and the 
staccatos of complex assignments, creating a musical rhythm that echoed the spirit of camaraderie. 

Amidst the routine, there were Eureka moments — flashes of insight illuminating the fog of confusion. These moments were like guiding lights, highlighting the high points in 
my academic journey. It created an atmosphere of self-confidence which backed me to remove the clouds of negativity.

As the academic year draws to a close, I stand on the summit of my educational mountain, surveying the landscapes of knowledge conquered and the valleys of challenges 
overcome. The journey, though arduous, has sculpted me into a scholar sculpted by the chisel of experience. I recall the moments where I faced failures: swimming through 
low spirits, The guiding lights my teachers: turned the failures into the steps towards success. I strongly believe that it is my well-wishers' support that I am able to articulate 
my thoughts in this article today!

In the epilogue of this academic chapter, I carry the wisdom acquired as a lantern guiding me into the future. The footprints left on the pages of my learning will forever be a 
testament to the expedition that was the academic year 2023-24.

As I ( & the 7th batch ) will conclude the Odyssey of 13 years, I find myself emerging in an ocean of precious knowledge and concepts which would be an immunity to sustain 
in this contaminated world of rat race leaving the holy- protected atmosphere of Holy Cross.

As one chapter concludes, another awaits, beckoning with the allure of new lessons, challenges, and growth. The odyssey continues, and I, the intrepid learner, am ready to 
turn the next page.

As I conclude my last article of Holy Cross kumarghat as a student I like to thank everyone who kept faith in me, helped me to enhance my ability, boosted my confidence, 
pointed out mistakes, and built my principles on which I'm standing today.

Sir Albert Einstein had beautifully said, “It is the supreme art of the teacher to awaken joy in creative expression and knowledge."

Subhamit Deb

CLASS X
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Every new academic year is an opportunity to meet new people, grow oneself as a better person and most importantly learn new things. Learning is 

a continuous process that never stops. Learning is not bounded up to the pages of our books; it can be acquired in different ways and can be seen 

in different settings such as at school, at home, in workplace etc. 

In this academic year of 2023-24, I have gained many valuable lessons that extend beyond the boundaries of an academic. Firstly, I discovered the 

importance of self-motivation and taking ownership of my learning journey. While teachers and mentors provide guidance, ultimately it is up to me 

to actively engage, seek knowledge and apply it in meaningful ways. This realization empowered me to become self-directed learner, continuously 

seeking opportunities for growth even outside traditional classroom setting. Secondly, engaging in discussions and working in teams with 

individuals from different backgrounds and discipline has broadened my understanding, lastly, self-reflection has emerged as a vital practice 

throughout my learning journey. Taking time to analyse my strengths, weakness and areas for improvement has allowed me to identify my learning 

style, adapt new strategies and set realistic goals. From the opportunities

I learnt a lot from this semester. I also benefited from the opportunities that were provided to me. The most important thing that I learned was how to 

be more selective in choosing courses and how to be better organized. Throughout my academics, I have also encountered various challenges 

that tested my resilience and determination. One significant hurdle I faced was the fear of failure. The thought about upcoming board exams 

sometimes makes me anxious. The fear of not scoring good result always distressed me. However, I learned to embrace failure as an opportunity 

for growth and to view setbacks as stepping stones towards success.

The academic year 2023-24 is the last but not the least in the entire educational journey of my school at Holy Cross School, Kumarghat. I love this 

school very much as, in this school I realized that it is my second home and the teachers are my second parents. They nurtured me with great care 

and love. In this year when I started my class-10 journey, I was a bit afraid about that since education of class-10 is the most important sub-part of 

this educational journey. My beloved teachers always showed me the path to success, motivated me, helped me to realize my mistakes and moral 

values to change my life in the positive direction. They are the one who made me to believe, “Loser can also become a winner when he/she does 

hard work...So we should not be depressed and should happily lead our life”. They are the one who motivated me in my depressed moments. I 

learnt many good things from them that not only changed my life but also changed others’ life. They helped me to make a concept fully clear and 

taught me that we should do education from heart and mind... My school’s Motto is “Educating the Hearts & Minds”. During this year my journey 

was fully awesome since it was mixed with the events that a life should have that is happiness, excitement, sadness etc. My love for this school will 

never finish vanish. So, I can give the last but not the least statement about my most loved school: -

“As the lighted bulb attracts moths, my school also attracts the students towards it so that students can have their success in their                        

upcoming days...”

Nandita Barua

CLASS X

Debasraya Pal

CLASS X
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Hello everyone!

As the academic curtain draws to a close on the year 2023-24, I find myself immersed in a tapestry of experience that have defined my journey at 

school. This year has been a canvas of growth and discoveries, where stroke of learning has contributed to the masterpiece of my education.

Throughout this academic voyage diverse subjects have been the brushstrokes that painted the canvas of my knowledge from the intricacies of 

mathematics to the nuance of literature. Each class is provided a unique colour of the palette of my understanding, the challenge posed by regions 

courage work become opportunities for our resilience and skill building.

Amidst the academic hustle, achievement and milestone marked significant way points in my journey, whether it was excelling in a challenging 

exam or collaborating on a successful project, these moments served as beacons of accomplishment. They reinforced the idea that hard work and 

dedication are cornerstones of success. Beyond the academic realm, this year brought a tapestry of memorable experiences.  From school events 

that fostered camaraderie to insightful interactions with teachers and peer, these moments shaped not just my academic life but also my character. 

As I reflect on this year, I'm filled with gratitude for the lessons learned, challenges overcome, and camaraderie shared. The year 2023-24 has been 

more than just a chapter in my academic journey; It has been a transformative odyssey of growth and self-discovery.  As I step into the next chapter, 

I carry with me the colour of this academic masterpiece, need to embrace the canvas that lie ahead. 

Shayantani Das

Anujit Debbarma

CLASS VIII

CLASS IX

During this session, I have learnt a lot of new things and gained experience. This year I have learnt about leadership and gained knowledge about 

studying in higher classes from class 9th. From now on we need to be more sensitive in our studies and lectures given by our teachers as we need 

to make notes by ourselves.

In this session I came to know about portfolio which was given as project work to us. I enjoy doing this project work very much and gained a lot of 

knowledge. This session was very fun and I enjoy it a lot. In this session I had a great experience of being an MC and built my self-confidence to 

stand on the stage and face the audience. I also enjoyed studying about new interesting topics which were very new to me and gained more 

knowledge.

I was also helped by my friends and teachers in my learning journey which made me bond stronger with them. Lastly, I would like to say that this 

session was the best of all I have ever enjoyed and also, I thank Miss Sangi for giving me this golden opportunity to share my experience with all.
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Satarupa Deb

CLASS VI

In the academic year 2023-24, my learning journey has been marked by a multitude of enriching experiences and significant personal growth. I've 
embraced the challenges presented by each course, expanding my knowledge base and honing critical skills. Through dedicated study, I've 
gained a deeper understanding of complex concepts and developed the ability to approach problems with analytical precision. Moreover, active 
participation in class discussions and collaborative projects has not only enhanced my communication skills but also fostered a sense of 
companionship among peers. Alongside academic pursuits, I've also embraced extracurricular activities, seizing opportunities to broaden my 
horizons and cultivate leadership qualities. I have encountered numerous opportunities for growth and discovery, shaping my understanding and 
skills in various disciplines. Through rigorous study and engagement with diverse subjects, I have not only deepened my knowledge but also 
broadened my perspective. Each course has provided a unique learning experience, challenging me to think critically, solve problems creatively, 
and communicate effectively. Moreover, collaborating with classmates and engaging in discussions has fostered a sense of community and 
mutual support, enriching my learning process. As I reflect on my academic journey, I am grateful for the invaluable lessons learned, the challenges 
overcome, and the personal growth achieved. This journey has not only equipped me with academic knowledge but also instilled in me a lifelong 
passion for learning and a commitment to continuous improvement.
 
Beyond the confines of the classroom, extracurricular activities have played a pivotal role in shaping my holistic learning experience. Engaging in 
volunteer work and community initiatives has provided invaluable opportunities for personal growth and leadership development. Whether 
organizing events, leading teams, or contributing to meaningful causes, these experiences have enriched my academic journey and fostered a 
sense of responsibility towards the broader community.

As the academic year 2023-24 draws to a close, it's time for reflection on the numerous experiences, challenges, and growth that have defined my 
learning journey. This year has been a remarkable chapter in my academic pursuits, characterized by exploration, discovery, and personal 
development. 

Looking ahead, as I reflect on my learning journey in the academic year 2023-24, I am filled with gratitude for the opportunities, experiences, and 
friendships that have enriched my life. Each lesson learned, each challenge overcome, has contributed to my growth as a student and as an 
individual. As I embark on the next phase of my academic journey, I carry forward the lessons of this year with humility and determination. With a 
renewed sense of purpose and a commitment to lifelong learning, I am poised to embrace the opportunities and challenges that lie ahead, 
confident in my ability to continue evolving and thriving in the pursuit of knowledge.

During this year l have learnt to embrace discipline as a cornerstone of personal growth, developing into the academic syllabus seeking deeper 
understanding, actively participated in various sports activities fostering physical fitness and team work. I also got engaged in multiple function 
showcasing versatility and sociability, balanced academic and extracurricular commitment with meticulous time management. I cultivated 
leadership skills and meaningful connections through function participation and accepted challenges with enthusiasm, viewing them as 
opportunities for growth and development. I learned to explore new facts of personal identity and strengths through diverse experiences which 
helped me recognized the value of holistic development, integrity of academic and extracurricular pursuits. My teachers helped me embraced a 
transformative journey marked by self-discovery and skill enhancement that demonstrated resilience and a growth mindset in overcoming 
obstacles and how to respect everyone and to take care of everyone. 

As a conclusion, l would like to say that during this academic year l have learnt a lot of things and l have enjoyed a lot learning all of them.

Joel Nguldinga Darlong

CLASS VI
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Samadrita Sharma

CLASS VIII

The learning experience during the academic session 2023-2024 is very much crucial for me. During this year my learning experience was marked 

by significant growth and exploration. In the realm of academics, I encountered a more diverse and challenging curriculum. Mathematics and 

Science presented interesting puzzles, fostering my problem-solving skills. Language subjects encouraged me to analyze literature and express 

my thoughts coherently. Social studies deepened my understanding of geography, civics and historical events, including our cultural heritage and 

civilization. Beyond the conventional subjects, the eighth standard brought opportunities for personal development. I could develop a deeper 

understanding of time management and study techniques which will be a great help for my future studies.

I am really indebted to all my respected teachers for their support and guidance. They are the real architect of my life. They always guide us for 

becoming a good human being. Besides their normal teaching they always instilled a sense of moral value. We were under their strong vigil.

My learning experience during this year was a journey of self discovery; I realized that this year has been a crucial stepping stone in my educational 

journey. Besides curriculum , I took part in different games and sports event , cultural events  and through those events I could expose my creativity 

which in turn boost my courage and stage fitness. Being a member of Peace Club I took part in workshop and seminars of club and I could learn 

how to develop peace in our society and resolve conflict.  I will carry those lessons to my future academic endeavors.

Rupsha Chakraborty

CLASS VIII

On 17  February 2024, Science Club of Holy Cross School Kumarghat, th

organized a class-based Science and EVS Exhibi�on on the topic 'Stop 
pollu�on and Save environment'. All the students of Class VIII had 
par�cipated in the exhibi�on through presenta�on of various models and 
canvas pain�ngs. This exhibi�on was organized under the care and 
guidance of respected Sir Apu Kumar Roy. The exhibi�on was inaugurated 
by our Headmistress Sr. Berthila FS. The exhibi�on was open to all the 
students from class 5 to 9th standards. It was also witnessed by all the 
teachers along with principal Father Lourdu CSC. We were immensely 
happy to receive our Special guest Fr. Roby CSC, the Principal of Notre Dame 
Holy Cross School, Moharpara, who encouraged us with his presence and 
words. Although it was a small classroom-based exhibi�on but was highly 
appreciated by everyone. The principal of our school Rev. Fr Lourdu CSC 
congratulated all the par�cipants and also to our guide teacher Sir Apu. All 
the par�cipants were very happy and enjoyed it a lot. We acquired many 
ideas and innova�ons through this exhibi�on. 

I convey my special thanks to Sir Apu who always inspire us not only through 
the subject but also through his unique way of teaching style and innova�ve 
ideas. 

Hope this type of exhibi�on will also be organized in near future.

Science & EVS 

Exhibition-2024

"What I love about 

science is that as 

you learn, you 

don't really get 

answers. 

You just get be�er 

ques�ons.” 

– John Gr�n
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STAFF 
SPEAKS 



A day of TRAFFIC AWARENESS Programme was 
organized on 18 January 2024 by the Traffic Unit under 
Kumarghat PS at Holy Cross School Kumarghat. There 
were many instructions given by them to the students 
which benefited them on Road safety. Many instructions on 
road safety were explained to the students. Specially the 
danger of under aged youngsters riding bikes, also without 
license were explained for the students. 

The officer in charge explained to the students about the 
traffic laws that which necessitates that one could be 
arrested if she/he does not follow the rules of the traffic. 
They too demonstrated to the students with a machine that 
which detects the rash drivers. It was really a wonderful 
and good awareness program on road safety as the students 
listened carefully and benefited a lot from the program.

We thank all the Traffic Police personals who had visited 
our school and gave us this awareness program                 
on road safety. 

Traffic 
Awareness 
Programme

Sir. Francis VL Lushai

14



The 19th January is celebrated as its initial recognition as an official language of kokborok. This year, the 46th Kokborok 
Day was successfully celebrated at Manasi Hall organized under SDM, Kumarghat. A mass rally was held from Netaji 
chowmuni to Manasi Hall. 

The program commenced at 11.30 am with the lighting of lamps. An opening speech was given by Chairman of Kumarghat 
Block by Sri Tapanjoy Reang. The opening song was presented by the students of Darchawi Christian Higher Secondary 
School followed by words of encouragement by different invites. A beautiful and meaningful kokborok speech was 
presented by Anujit Debbarma from class IX of Holy cross school Kumarghat. The Guest of honor in his keynote addressed 
and expressed his valuable insights regarding the relevance of the day and encouraged the students to develop the kokborok 
literature both in reading and written form. 

The program was then followed by folk dance competition by different dance groups. The program ended at 2.30pm. Vote 
of thanks was given by Jiten Debbarma, a teacher from Fatikroy School, in which he expressed his gratitude towards the 
organizing committee for presenting a beautiful program and also thanked the participants and students from different 
schools for making the event a grand success.  

Ms. Merry Debbarma

46  Kokborok Day 
th
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Republic Day 

Celebration

Ms. Susmita Roy
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National Youth Day, also known as Vivekananda 

Jayanti, is celebrated on 12 January, being the birthday 

of Swami Vivekananda. In 1984, the Government of 

India declared this day as National Youth Day. Since then, the 

nation has marked the day by urging the youth to live up to the 

values, principles, and beliefs that Vivekananda embraced.

To convey our sincere gratitude and tribute to this great 

personality, We at Holy Cross School, Pabiacherra, Kumarghat, 

Unakoti Tripura have taken an active part in celebrating National 

Youth Day under the program Pariksha Pe Charcha 2024. To 

celebrate this auspicious occasion a bouquet of activities was 

carried out from 12th  to 23rd  January 2024 at the school level.

Some of these are mentioned herewith.

i) Poster-making competition among different houses: A poster-

making competition was conducted among the students from 

different houses. A total of 60 students took part in this event. 

ii) Yoga-cum-meditation session: A Yoga cum meditation session was organized for the students to 

celebrate this auspicious occasion. 

iii) Talks during school assembly: Students were actively involved during the school assembly to 

highlight the importance of National Youth Day. 

iv) Speech Competition among the students of Class VII and VIII: There was a speech competition 

among the students of Class VII and VIII, where 32 students took part.

V) Exhibition on Pollution:

I, as the program coordinator would like to wish and pray, 'may the spirit of National Youth Day inspire 

the youth to seek knowledge relentlessly, empowering them to make informed and positive 

contributions to the society'.

National Youth Day - 2024                  

Sir. Apu Kumar Roy

“The pow� of you� is �e common weal� 
  for �e entire world.�
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A grand farewell was organized for our outgoing Class 10 students by 
our school management and the 9th standard students. The farewell 
was arranged at our school hall on the 7th February 2024, but the entire 
atmosphere was so warm with outpouring emotions of the outgoing 
students.

To make them happy and proud, our school management made 
wonderful arrangement from lighting shows, thoughtful gifts and 
speech from our principal that moved the outgoing students with 
positive and motivational thoughts.

9th standard students gave support by entertaining them with cultural 
programs like singing and dancing. They all enjoyed their heart out.

One of the students from outgoing 10th standard spoke about their fond 
memories in the school and that was so touching and heartwarming.

At the same time they were encouraged to face their exams with the 
right spirit and make themselves and the school proud. We wished 
them ‘all the best” for their bright future.

Class – X Farewell

2023 - 2024

Ms. Jeneth Lalawmpuii Siakeng
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Class – X Farewell 

2023 - 2024
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It was indeed a very special day on 10th February 
2024 for our school as it was our very own beloved 
Principal, Fr. Lourdu’s anticipated birthday 
celebration, though the actual birthday falls on 
February 11th. The celebration began with a beautiful 
prayer service led by Sr. Lahun FS which was 
followed by a short cultural program.

As a token of our love and appreciation, the students 
and the staff presented Fr. Lourdu a bouquet of 
flowers and cards. The Birthday cake was cut to the 
tune of a happy birthday song. 

The school Managing Board, Headmistress, teachers 
and students have appreciated his true leadership 
quality for leading and guiding the school to the 
height of excellence. Then Fr. Lourdu thanked each 
and every one for making his day a very special and 
meaningful one. The celebration concluded with the 
National Anthem. 

Birthday Celebration of  

Fr. Lourdu CSC. 

(Principal)

Ms Mary Darlong
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The “Prahari Club” of Holy Cross School, Kumarghat conducted an awareness meeting on the topic 

“Evils of drugs and How not to be addicted” on 13th February,2024 at 12 pm in a classroom. 

Teacher in-charges of the “Prahari Club” Ms Lalnunkimi Darlong, Co-ordinator and Asst. Co-

ordinator, Ms Elvina Hoikhokim Baite were present with all the members of students’ representatives.  Sir 

Sandip Shil, Physical Education Teacher of the school addressed on the topic with reference to a deadly 

disease called AIDS. He explained the nature, facts, symptoms, causes and preventive measures of 

AIDS. One of the reasons for HIV+ is drug abuse. The bad effects of various drugs on the young 

community increasing day by day in the society. He also explained that the youngsters of the North-east 

region are in danger because of HIV / AIDS. The student’s community comes together from various states especially the North-east and there is a risk 

of spread of HIV+ because of drug abuse. As preventive measures, everyone should do regular exercise for body resistance, good character and avoid 

bad company for their prosperous life.

Awareness of AIDS  (Compiled by )                                                                                                                  Sir Sandip Shil

AIDS is a fatal disease for which there is no treatment available so far. This disease is spread by a virus called HIV which means " Human Immunodeficiency Virus". 
This virus destroys the immunity power of human beings. This virus weakens the immunization capacity of an individual completely.  Thus, the body defense 
mechanism cannot fight against diseases.   It means that AIDS is not a disease but it is the condition in which our body cannot prevent diseases. As a matter of fact, HIV 
attacks T-cells of our body, which act as a defense system. When germs of any diseasè enter the human body, the T-cells attack on these germs and protect the body so 
that the person could not fall ill. HIV attacks drastically on T-cells. In this way, the number of T-cells becomes very less gradually, at this stage, the person is called the 
patient of AIDS (Acquired Immuno Deficiency Syndrome). In this stage, if he/she is attacked by any disease, he/she cannot be helped. The symptoms of AIDS are 
persistent coughing, fever and sweating, reduction of body weight, dysentery, continuous infection even after the treatment of any disease etc.

Major Causes of spread of AIDS: -    
1.  Having unsafe sexual intercourse with HIV infected person.                                                      
2. Using the infected syringe for treatment and intoxication.                                                           
3. Blood transfusion without proper test.                                                                                          
4. Mother to child transmission is a common way for children to get infected.                                               
5. Using HIV infected blade oŕ razor.

 Preventive Measures. 
The preventive measures for AIDS are more vital than the treatment. Thousands of people will fall prey in the trap of AIDS in a short period. 
Therefore, we should have specific knowledge about HIV/AIDS so that we càn be cautious and aware of this fatal disease. 
The preventive measures are, such as:-                                                                                                                     
1. Don't have unsafe sexual intercourse with HIV infected person.                                                             
2. Disposable syringe should be used.                                                                                                                
3. Proper blood test should be done before blood transfusion.                                                                    
4. Avoid bad company of drugs.                                                                                                               
5. Do regular exercises for body resistance power and to build a good character. 

stWorld AIDS Day, observed on December 1  every year, stands as a global initiative aimed at increasing awareness about the AIDS pandemic stemming from HIV infection.

Activity report of  

‘Prahari Club’

Ms. Lalnunkimi Darlong
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A seminar on the Seven Principles of Peace was conducted on 3rd May 2023 at Holy 

Cross School Pabiacherra, Kumarghat for the Peace Club members. Peace Club District 

Project Consultant Madam Moumita Reang gave a short introduction about seven 

principles that are universally accepted as principles for peace promotion which contain highly 

nurtured values for peace in almost every corner of the world. The Principles of Peace were 

Spirituality, Reconciliation, Dialogue, Voluntarism, Self-realization, Relationship and Non-

Violence.

After a brief explanation of the above points, the consultant divided the participants into four 

groups for an activity where she asked each group to discuss and draw on any one of the above 

titles. The Club members actively participated in the Seminar and gained much from the talks and 

activities. One of the Peace Club members, Kathasree Roy of Cl- IX, expressed that it is a great privilege for her to pen down on her experiences in the activities and 

Seminars conducted by the Peace Club Animators, Co-coordinators from JUST, Agartala. I thank my animators who have tirelessly helped us enlighten our hearts and 

minds toward a better environment, society, and world where love, peace, and joy can find their first place.

On 5th August 2023, a session was conducted for the Club members on the topic “Substance Abuse”. The session was hosted by Ms Moumita Reang, the Peace Club 

consultant from JUST. She began the session with the previous learnings on peace, its principles, and conflict resolution. She highlighted the topics on substance 

abuse- the causes and harmful effects of drugs; the consequences of drugs, alcohol, and tobacco- its preventive measures and how to live a healthy well-balanced diet 

and a purposeful life. She also conducted a group activity to communicate the theme of the session effectively. The students enjoyed the session and learned many 

things about drugs and their bad effects.

Six Peace Club members and two animators represented our school in the Annual Peace Club program on the need-based capacity building program on 18th August 2023, at JUST, Damdamia. Our school 

bagged two first prizes in solo singing- and art; and second in solo dance and group dance. It was a great experience because we could meet many friends from different institutions and share our talents and 

friendships. 

A one-day inter-school sports meet was organized at Kathalcherra by JUST Agartala on 19th August 2023. Two teams - Football for boys and Throw ball for girls were participated by the peace club 

members of our school. The other schools were Holy Child School, 82 Miles, and Holy Cross School Kathalcherra. We have put up a great fight and played with true sportsmanship. Although we couldn't 

win the games but we won the hearts of the spectators because the margin of points was too close to winning. Henceforth, as the saying goes- ' Well begun is half done’, - we have begun well and we pray and 

hope that in the coming years too, we will be able to bag laurels for our school.

A day Seminar was held on the 29th of January 2024 with the Regional Director- Dr. Catherine Mao at Holy Cross School, Kumarghat. Sir Francis Lushai, one of the animators of the Peace Club welcomed 

all the distinguished guests namely, Dr. Mrs. Catherine Mao-, the Regional Co-ordinator, Mr. John Debbarma and Mr. Newton Debbarma, District Co-coordinators, and Mr. Gabriel Darlong, the state 

coordinator. Soon after that, Mrs. Regina Darlong handed over the bouquets to our distinguished guests. Our headmistress, Sr Bertila FS gave an introductory talk on the need for peace. In the first session, 

Mr. John Debbarma began the session with circle formation and made the students play the Number game. Then there were discussions and talks on the topics of peer pressure, Stress, Substance abuse, 

Addiction, and the bad effects of mobile phones. The students were given the task of noting down the challenges faced as a youth.  In the second session, Mrs. Catherine Mao, the Regional Director, gave a 

brief evaluation of the students through a questioning round. She asked questions to the students and the students responded enthusiastically and effectively. She also asked the students what peace meant to 

them. She also told them the ways to resolve conflicts. The students' participation was very good and everybody enjoyed the session. We are grateful for the visit by Mrs. Catherine and her team.  The 

session ended with a vote of thanks by Mrs. Regina Darlong, one of the animators at Holy Cross School, Kumarghat.

Peace Club Report 

2023 - 24

Sir Francis Lushai
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Sir.  Biswajit Sinha

CBSE 

& 

Other Activities

CBSE board exams and the 
distribution of admit cards:

T h e  C e n t r a l  B o a r d  o f 
S e c o n d a r y  E d u c a t i o n 
(CBSE) has scheduled the 
C l a s s  1 0  e x a m s  f r o m 
February 15 to March 13, 
2024. All exams are set to 
commence at 10:30 AM IST, 
ensuring a uniform start 
a c r o s s  t h e  v a r i o u s 
examination centers.

T h e  C e n t r a l  B o a r d  o f 
S e c o n d a r y  E d u c a t i o n 
(CBSE) has commenced the 
distribution of admit cards for 
the eagerly anticipated board 
exams of 2024, marking a 
s ignificant phase in the 
academic journey of students 

across the nation. The distributions of CBSE admit cards are not 

just a procedural step but a symbolic one, representing the 
readiness of students to take on the challenges of the board 
exams. It signifies the culmination of years of hard work and the 
beginning of a new chapter in their academic and professional 
aspirations.

Our Holy Cross school, kumarghat distributed Admit 
Card in the beginning of the month of February 2024, The 
school principal, Fr.  J. Sahaya Lourdu Raj appreciated 
the efforts of all the candidates. He also offered valuable 
advice to our board candidates as they prepare for their 
exams. Teachers took their time, explaining the do's and 
don'ts — a set of guidelines etched into the minds of 
every student. “No mobile phones,” they emphasize, “and 
maintain absolute silence during the exam.” The sanctity 
of the examination hall demands respect, and they 
understand its gravity. With the distribution of admit cards, 
students are also advised to intensify their revision and 
focus on areas that require additional attention. It's also 
crucial to understand the exam pattern and manage time 
effectively during the exam. Students should ensure they 
are well-rested and maintain a healthy routine leading up 
to the exams.

Our Holy Cross school, kumarghat wish all the 
candidates the very best for their exams and future 
endeavors.

Pariksha Pe Charcha 2024:

Pariksha Pe Charcha is an 
annual event that has been 
held since 2018. In this event, 
O u r  P r i m e  M i n i s t e r, 
Narendra Modi Ji, interacts 
with students, teachers, and 
parents  from across the 
country. The discussion revolves around providing valuable 
advice on how to approach board and entrance exams in a 
relaxed and stress-free manner.

Our school actively participated in seventh edition of Pariksha 
Pe Charcha 2024. The event was telecasted live nationwide, as 
well as on YouTube from the Bharat Mandapam in New Delhi. 
Our Holy Cross School, Kumarghat made necessary 
arrangements in the Hall to enable around 400 students, along 
with our School Principal, Headmistress, teachers, watch the 

live telecast of “Pariksha Pe Charcha” on 29 January 2024, 
pressing topic.

We also celebrated  'National Youth Day' (12th January 2023) 
under the Program Pariksha Pe Charcha 2024.From January 
12 to January 23,2024, various school level activities were 
organized nationwide . Our school Students displayed their 
creativity through art and crafts exhibitions, Music, expressing 
their aspirations and ideas. The exhibition featured concepts 
related to the New National Education Policy 2020 and other 
attempt to ease the pressure building up on the minds of the 
youngsters ahead of their exams, and how teachers and parents 
can contribute to ushering a conducive environment for them.

“Mukhyamantri Susthyo Shoishab, Sustho Koishore 
Abhiyan (MSSSKA) 6.0”:

Tripura Chief Minister Manik Saha inaugurated the state-level 
special health drive called “Mukhyamantri Susthyo Shoishab, 
Sustho Koishore Abhiyan (MSSSKA) 6.0” at the Sachin 
Debbarman Auditorium in Belonia, South Tripura district. The 
primary objective of this initiative is to prioritize the well-being 
of the new generation by ensuring good health.
Here are the key details about the health drive:

· Coverage: The campaign aims to reach 11.11 lakh 
children and adolescents between the ages of 0 to 19 
years.

23



· Duration: The health drive will run 
from September 19 to October              
3, 2023.

· Activities: The program includes various health-related 
activities and services to promote overall well-being.

Our Holy Cross School, Kumarghat also participated in this special 
health drive.   

          
Under the supervision of Kumarghat District Hospital, Reports are 
given below-

For the National Deworming Day (NDD) program, a total of 1089 Al 
bendazole tablets were administered to children and adolescents (3-19 
years) which is 100% of the children.
 
ORS, Zinc Tablets were distributed to parents/caregivers as per the 
dosage guidelines to 194 children (0-5 years) as a part of the Intensified 
Diarrhoea Control Fortnight (IDCF). The program covered 100% of the 
total targeted childrens. 

IFA supplementation (IFA syrup/pink/blue tablets) was distributed to 
the population of 909 children and adolescents (6 months to 19 years) to 
consume as per administration protocol. Coverage for the IFA 
supplementation program is 100% .

Vitamin- A capsules (red & blue) were administered directly by 
frontline workers in the presence of the parent/caregiver to a population 
of 139 children (9 months to 5 years) as a part of Vitamin-A 
Supplementation program, which equivalents to about 100% of the 
total age group children.

CBSE 

& Other activities Congratulations to our dear Students

Dr. B.R. Ambedkar Merit Award
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The exam is an opportunity for the students 

to show their knowledge and skills and to 

identify their areas of strength and 

weakness. The exam also helps the 

teachers and school management to 

evaluate the effectiveness of the teaching-

learning process and to plan for the next 

session. The exam also reflects the school's 

vision and mission of providing quality 

education to the students. It also informs the 

educators about their learners' progress. 

Fo l low ing  is  the  l i s t  o f  the  ma jor 

assessments which have been conducted in 

our school during the session 2023-24.

Periodic Test- I

PT-I Exam of classes Nursery to class-X 
th thwas conducted from 10  July to 17  July and 

ththe result of PT-I was declared on 28  July 2023. On the result day answer 

sheets of the students were shown to the parents and the report cards were 

also distributed to the parents.

Half-Yearly Exam (Nursery to class VIII) and Periodic test-II (class- IX & X)

The half-yearly examination for classes Nursery to VIII and PT-II exam for Cl-IX & X was conducted from 9 October 2023 to 19 October 2023. The exam was completely based on the 

CBSE curriculum and the syllabus prepared by the HCEF for the academic year (2023-24). Minor subjects like G.K, Value Education, Handwriting, computer, and drawing exams were 
th th thconducted on 29  October,2023 and 30  October,2023. The exam result was declared on 25  November,2023. Answer sheets of Half Yearly Exam (Nursery to X) were shown to the 

th th
parents and students on 18  November,2023. Report cards from Nursery to Cl-III were distributed to the parents on 25  November,2023 and Report Cards from Cl-IV to X were given to 

th
the students on 27  November,2023.

Periodic Test-II (Nursery to class-VIII) and Periodic Test-III (class-IX & X)

th thPT-II exam of Nursery to Cl-VIII and PT-III exam of CL-IX & X were conducted from 14  December, 2023 to 20 December,2023. The drawing exam of PT-II of Nursery to Cl-VIII was 
th th

conducted on 12  December,2023. On 8  January,2024, answer sheets of the students were shown to the students (IV to IX) and classes Nursery to Cl- III answer sheets were shown to 
th

the parents. The result was declared on 13  January, 2024 and Report Cards were also distributed to the parents.

Sir. Sourabh Majumdar

Exam Cell Report

REPORT OF ASSESSMENT:

EVALUATION OF THE SESSION 2023-24
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REPORT OF ASSESSMENT: 

EVALUATION OF THE SESSION 2023-24                         Pre-Board Exam (Class-X)

th thClass-X Pre-Board exam was conducted from 13  January,2024 to 24  
thJanuary,2024 and the result was declared on 15  February, 2024.On the 

result day answer sheets of the students were shown to the parents and 

students. After the result of the Pre-Board exam, Admit Cards of the Board 

Final exam was also distributed to the students. Class-X Practical Exam 
th  and thfor Information Technology (I. T) was conducted on 5  6  

February,2024. One External Examiner was appointed by the CBSE to 

conduct the IT practical exam.

Annual Exam (Nursery to class-IX)

st th thThe annual exam of the nursery to class IX was conducted from 1  March,2024 to 13  March03/2024 Drawing and G.K. exams were conducted on 27  February, 2023 and the Value 
thEducation exam was conducted on 28  February,2023. Results of the Final Exam will be declared in the last week of March 2024, and the final Report Card will also be given on the result 

day.

All the exams were conducted fairly and transparently by maintaining the instructions and guidelines of the CBSE Board and Holy Cross Education Foundation (HCEF). The exam papers 

were checked and evaluated in the school by the subject teachers under the monitoring of the Principal, Headmistress, and Exam committee.

The exam committee along with the principal and headmistress prepares guidelines for the preparation of question papers for PT-I, PT-II PT-III, and Pre-Board exams. Subject teachers 

prepare two sets of question papers for every exam. Holy Cross Education Foundation (HCEF) prepares half-yearly and annual exam question papers. HCEF prepares Half-Yearly and 

Annual Exam timetables also whereas timetables for other exams are prepared by the exam committee, principal, and headmistress. The exam committee prepares proper seating 

arrangements for the students for every exam. The headmistress along with the exam committee prepares the examination duty chart for the invigilators. 

The exam committee does all the processing work for each exam. The exam committee deals with all the matters of 

any kind of examination. Before every exam, the committee conducts a pre-exam meeting along with the 

headmistress with regards to the smooth conduction of the examination, syllabus, question paper setting, 

invigilator duty chart, seating plan, attendance record, evaluation of answer sheets, entering marks in the software, 

preparation of report card and declaration of result. During the meeting exam committee also makes sure that all 

stationeries like answer sheets, drawing sheets, graphs, maps, threads, etc are available. The exam committee 

prepares the exam schedule provided by the Holy Cross Education Foundation (HCEF). After every exam, the 

committee submits a report to the principal. The exam committee also keeps records of each issue related to the 

examination. 
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Administration: 2023-24 

Fr. Sahaya Lourdu Raj J. CSC

Principal

Sr. Bertila Tuscan FS

Headmistress

Fr.Sylvester Lancy D’souza CSC

Manager
Sr. Lahunsuklang Marwein FS

Supervisor
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Teaching Staff:

2023-24 
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Office Staff:

2023-24 
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Supportive Staff:
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2023-24 



School Security
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2023-24 



Subject Teachers 

Bengali Computer 

English Drawing 
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Subject Teachers 

Hindi Math 

EVSValue Education
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Subject Teachers 

Science

G.K.

SST

SST
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Class Teachers 

Class Teachers

2023-24

Anujit Debbarma Kathashree Roy

SPL ASPL
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Joya Roy

AHL

Devit Singha

HL

Green House

Baidehi Barua

AHL

Sagnik Soni

HL

Yellow HouseBlue House

Barna Debnath

AHL

Shemayal Tripura

HL

Red House

Delbi Reang

AHL

Ashmit Das

HL
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Class Leaders

Bihan Debnath

Class Leader

Class I A

Remzuala Zote

Class Leader

Class II A

Elson Halam

Class Leader

Class III A

Felly Debbarma

Class Leader

Class IV A

Ria Debbarma

Class Leader

Class V A

Subhajit Das

Class Leader

Class VI A

Ishita Das

Class Leader

Class VII A

Anwesha Das

Class Leader

Class VIII A

Arup Das

Class Leader

Class IX A

Subhajit Sil

Class Leader

Class X A

Tuhin Sarkar

Class Leader

Class I B

Molsoiham Reang

Class Leader

Class II B

Stephen Halam

Class Leader

Class III B

Joydip Debnath

Class Leader

Class IV B

Yarvi Darlong

Class Leader

Class V B

Suham Banik

Class Leader

Class VI B

Francis L. Darlong

Class Leader

Class VII B 

Bishal Manik Halam

Class Leader

Class VIII B

Anshu Tripura

Class Leader

Class IX B

Sudipta Das

Class Leader

Class X B

Anwesha Fas

Asst. Class Leader

Class I A

Premisha Reang

Asst. Class Leader

Class II A

Divyanshi Acharya

Asst. Class Leader

Class III A

Tikan Malakar

Asst. Class Leader

Class IV A

Rudraneel Sarma

Asst. Class Leader

Class V A

Happy Dey

Asst. Class Leader

Class VI A

Sayan Bhattacharjee

Asst. Class Leader

Class VII A

Zebtha Darlong

Asst. Class Leader

Class VIII A

Sneha Halam

Asst. Class Leader

Class IX A

Nandita Purwa

Asst. Class Leader

Class X A

Sneyanshi Debnath

Asst. Class Leader

Class I B

Adrija Paul

Asst. Class Leader

Class II B

Ritika Das

Asst. Class Leader

Class III B

Vertika Dey

Asst. Class Leader

Class IV B

Climb Debbarma

Asst. Class Leader

Class V B

Shivanshi Das

Asst. Class Leader

Class VI B

Sudipta Rudra Paul

Asst. Class Leader

Class VII B

Kristina Debbarma

Asst. Class Leader

Class VIII B

Sneha Chakraborty

Asst. Class Leader

Class IX B

Neha Dhar

Asst. Class Leader

Class X B
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Group Photos:

Students of 2023-24 Batch

Nursery
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KG I  A

KG I B
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KG II B

KG II  A
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I  A

I B
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II  A

II B
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III B

III  A
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IV B

IV  A
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V B

V  A
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VI B

VI  A
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VII B

VII  A
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VIII B

VIII  A
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IX  A

IX B
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Class X, 7th Batch (2023-24)Class X, 7th Batch (2023-24)



Thank you so much, Dear & Respected

President & Secretary to HCEF,

School Administration Members,

School Management Committee Members,

Teaching Staff, Office Staff, Supportive Staff,

Parents, Guardians, Well-Wishers

& Students.
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Newsletter Design 

Fr. J. Sahaya Lourdu Raj csc
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